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Oftel is today allocating new telephone numbers to companies wanting to offer directory enquiry services to consumers.
Over 80 companies have applied for the new six-digit numbers, which will mean that for the first time consumers will have a wide choice of directory enquiry services.
Instead of being tied to the service provided by their existing telephone company, consumers will be able to choose from a variety of different directory enquiry services from a choice of companies.
These could include specialist services in other languages or services that connect people directly to the number requested.
Oftel initially expects to allocate about 300 different six-digit numbers, starting 118. 
To ensure that all companies are treated fairly and have an equal chance of getting the most desirable numbers (eg 118118) Oftel is issuing the numbers by lottery.
The first companies drawn at random will get their preferred choice of number.
David Edmonds, Director General of Telecommunications said today:
"I am delighted to see so many companies are keen to provide new directory enquiry services. A wide range of companies are involved - from large household names to small specialist providers.
"By the end of the year consumers should have a choice of innovative new directory enquiry services - all operating on easily recognised six-digit numbers beginning 118.
"I expect UK consumers to see the same benefits already enjoyed by consumers in Germany and Ireland of a range of new services, lower prices and improved quality of service."
The new numbers will run alongside the existing directory enquiry numbers, such as 192 and 153, for a period of time to ensure that consumers have the chance to get used to the new numbers.
Note to Editors
1. The statement Allocating access codes for directory enquiry services was published in March 2002 and is available on Oftel's website at www.oftel.gov.uk/publications/numbering/2002/dqall0302.htm
2. The current industry agreed timescale for launch of new services is October 2002. The existing directory enquiry numbers, such as 192 and 153, are planned to be withdrawn in August 2003, after a period of parallel running.
3. The lottery will be held in a number of rounds and each company will only be allocated one number in each round.
In a BBC2 ‘Money programme’, broadcast on May 2004, reported that in the lottery, a small company called Leaf Telecom, owned by Glyn Picton, drew first place in the lottery. (The way he described it makes it seem like a public event) He immediately sold the ‘golden number’ 118 118 to Chris Moss owner of The Number firm, for £2 million. The transaction was completed in one week. Q (to Picton): Did you ask enough for the number? A: Maybe not, but it was a pure windfall. I paid nothing for it, so it was all pure gain (words to this effect) 

